CVNA MEETING MINUTES FROM WEDNESDAY, JULY 21ST, 2010
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Treasurer Fred Myers is amending the dates on his ledger to reflect the bank statements:  rather than running from the 1st of the month to the 1st of the month, it will run from the 9th to the 9th.  Opening balance for July was $1029.08.  Food purchased for this meeting, money for poster board for signage, the Courier-Journal yard sale ad dropped the balance to approximately $805.00.  CVNA members in good standing may view the ledger at the general meeting, or set up an appointment with Mr. Myers.
501(c) STATUS:  We are filling out the paperwork that Ms. Margaret Howell provided from the IRS.  Form 8718 is one page costs $400 to file, and Form 1024 is 6 pages.  Then we pull together all the appropriate documentation to submit along with these forms, and have Ms. Howell’s employer look them over (he’s a CPA) before we mail them off.
NEIGHBORHOOD DEVELOPMENT FUND:  Councilman Peden has advised us on filling out paperwork that will allow us to submit a need-based financial budget for a grant from our district that will help pay for street lights, the entrance signage, beautification, etc.  We are filling out this paperwork now to be submitted within the next couple weeks.  Along with the 6 pages to fill out, other documentation has to be gathered to support the non-profit status (IRS paperwork mentioned above), and the need-based, itemized written budget must be approved.  We can ask for up to $5000 – we intend to include the $400 fee for the 8718 form that has to come from the CVNA budget when we mail in that paperwork, along with the etching and framing costs for the entrance signage, the grandfathering in of maintenance fees for existing street lights (discussed further within these minutes) and possible installation of additional lighting, and other beautification measures.
SIGNAGE:  Vice President Sam Moore is researching how much the cost of etching on the granite would be, and what kind of frame and/or stand would be necessary to display the new entrance signage.  The granite slabs are remnants from a company that Mr. Moore has done business with, and they are willing to donate them!  The resident at the corner of Elise Way and Old Shepherdsville Rd. agreed to display the signage in his yard, so that is the first sign of two CVNA wants to pursue and install with the funds from the Neighborhood Development money we are applying for.

HOMETOWN HAULING:  In an effort to get more customers from Cheri Village, CVNA will continue to ask members to sign up for HomeTown Hauling’s service, write up an article in the brochure promoting HomeTown Hauling, and promote the special deal that HomeTown offers every resident who becomes a CVNA member.  Please talk about this to your neighbors – they wanted to get 75 – 80% of the 275 residents of Cheri Village:  right now they are at 12%.  

YARD MAINTENANCE:  There are currently 3 properties in Cheri Village that are scheduled for re-inspection after the city inspector wrote citations for not complying with the city ordinance for property maintenance.  Fines were issued for all three properties, along with court dates.  If you see a property that is not being maintained properly, you can report it to 311.  Please ask for a tracking number, so you can reference this number if you are not satisfied within 30 days of your call.  If you are unsure of the city ordinances for lots and buildings, you can find the entire list at www.louisvilleky.gov.
CRIME REPORTS:  You will find all current crime reports from Louisville Metro on the interactive map at www.lojic.org/crime/viewer.htm.  Simply put your own address in the “Search By Street Address” space, and a map of your location in Cheri Village will pop up with a red star, along with any thefts, vandalism, or other crimes that have been reported within the last few months.  Right now, the map shows vandalism on Lois, vandalism and theft on Adkins, theft on Honor, theft on Amalfi, theft on Cherriville, burglary on Denise, and various other acts of theft and vandalism on all sides of our subdivision.  Detective Todd Brimm reports to CVNA that theft from unlocked vehicles “is killing us” in the 7th division.  His message is no longer “keep all valuables out of sight in your vehicle,” but is now “REMOVE ALL VALUABLES FROM YOUR VEHICLE.”  Also, TURN ON YOUR PORCH AND PATIO LIGHTS.  The darker your house is, the easier it is for thieves to go unseen.  Please watch out for your neighbors, and CALL 911 IMMEDIATELY if you see ANYTHING suspicious!!!  It was also noted by Mr. Sam Moore that the more calls we make to 
GOLF CARTS MAY NOT BE DRIVEN BY MINORS:  Many residents of Cheri Village reported that they called the police regarding a minor driving a golf cart.  Det. Brimm and Det. Mattingly of 7th Division have confirmed that it is illegal for any minor to drive any vehicles (except farm equipment, which can only be operated on a farm, not on any paved street).  This is not a judgment on any child’s character; this is a state mandated law for the safety of the child and all other drivers on our roads.

BROCHURE/WEBSITE:  We have two submissions for the new name of the brochure!  Please email YOUR suggestion to any of the officers!  There MAY be a prize involved for the winning submission!  The next brochure comes out in August, so be on the look-out!  One member had a good suggestion: to put an application for CVNA membership on the brochure, for those property owners who cannot make it to the general meetings.  If you did not receive a brochure in June – we did not order enough for all the houses – we will be ordering enough this time!  As always, please send your recipes, comments, and submissions for ads to President Pam Kober!
PARKING CARS IN YARDS:   Several complaints have been made about certain residents and/or guests parking in their yards, instead of on the “hard surface” driveways.  According to the city ordinance found at www.louisvilleky.gov:
“Your vehicle is parked/stored illegally if there is:

· One or more unregistered vehicles parked/stored on an occupied residential or commercial property. 

· A motor vehicle parked/stored on a vacant residential or commercial property. 

· A motor vehicle, or motor vehicle parts, which is in a state of major disrepair such as being stripped or dismantled. This includes vehicle(s) that are rusted, have flat tires, have broken windows/windshields, do not have brake lights, or without any part that is required by law. 

· A motor vehicle is parked or stored on an unpaved area or sidewalk. 

· A motor vehicle or parts of a motor vehicle that is stored in a structure that is not fully enclosed or not designed to store a motor vehicle. 

It is the responsibility of the registered owner of the vehicle, the owner of the property, or the person in possession of the property where the motor vehicle is located to correct the situation or remove the vehicle.

Vehicles may not be parked in the required front or side yards except on a hard-durable surface known as a driveway. This driveway may only be a maximum width of 20 feet.

Failure to comply with a notice to correct the situation or remove the improperly parked/stored motor vehicle will result in the impoundment and disposal of the vehicle and may also result in criminal fines or imprisonment.”

MOSQUITOS:  If mosquitoes are a major problem in your yard, there is information at www.louisvilleky.gov to help you ascertain where the bugs are coming from, and what methods you can use to reduce and eliminate them from “bugging” you!  According to the website, 
“Mosquitoes are a familiar summer nuisance. They are annoying and can be a potential health hazard to your family. Some mosquitoes spread diseases such as encephalitis, malaria, and yellow fever to humans. They can also spread heartworms to your pets. There are positive steps that you the homeowner can take to reduce this menace. Remember, mosquitoes can develop in any water allowed to stand for just a few days. Any places around your home where water collects may be raising mosquitoes.  

All mosquitoes need water during their early life stages. Most lay their eggs in standing water where they hatch in a day or two. Other mosquitoes lay their eggs in old tires, tin cans, or other water holding containers in which they may remain unhatched for weeks or months until they are covered with water.  

For questions or complaints contact us at 574-6650 between 8:00 am and 4:30 pm, Monday through Friday.”
STREET LIGHTS:  We are in the process of finding out who is paying the yearly maintenance fees for each of the street lights.  LG&E reports to the Lighting Committee (Mr. Fred Myers, Mr. Roger Kober, and Mr. Tim Clark) that all lights in Cheri Village are privately paid for; meaning the resident who benefits from the light foots that yearly maintenance fee.  For the members in good standing who live around a light that pay for that light, we want the annual cost of that light to be covered by the CVNA budget.  With 27 lights in Cheri Village, at $120 per light, that equals approximately $3000 that Cheri Village would need to pay LG&E to grandfather in all the existing lights.  Obviously, we don’t have the membership and budget to cover that kind of expense – furthermore, LG&E requires a 5 year contract for each light.  We would have to agree that we would pay the $3240 for at least five years running.  That is impossible unless each property owner around a light becomes a member of CVNA.  The annual dues of $25 for CVNA membership for the four people who live around a street light would equal $2700, leaving a difference of $540.  The Neighborhood Development Fund application will reflect our need for street lights, but Councilman Peden cautions us to the possibility that these funds will not be available for the next fiscal year, or subsequent years – it depends greatly on the economic recovery and the city budget.  Therefore in order to grandfather in existing streetlights, it is necessary to have all residents around a light pay the $25 dues for membership in CVNA, to guarantee our ability to fulfill the contract needed with LG&E.  This does not include the additional lighting that members want added, all at an additional cost yearly and the purchase price of the lamp itself.  Councilman Peden suggested that we make sure all of the bus stops in Cheri Village have a street lamp as a starting point.  We are researching this information now, and received a good bit of info at the general meeting.  All of the officers of the board appreciate everyone’s patience during this process.  It has been extremely taxing trying to determine the fairest way to handle the financial aspect of this enormous and difficult project.
AS ALWAYS IF YOU HAVE QUESTIONS/COMMENTS/CONCERNS OR WOULD LIKE TO VOLUNTEER YOUR SERVICES OR JOIN, FEEL FREE TO CONTACT ANY OF YOUR CVNA OFFICERS:
PRESIDENT PAM KOBER – pam1159@aol.com
VICE PRESIDENT SAM MOORE – mooresam43@aol.com
SECRETARY KRIS STEITZ – krissteitz@gmail.com
TREASURER FRED MYERS – fred.p.myers@insightbb.com
If you have an EMERGENCY – CALL 911 IMMEDIATELY – If you need to report a non-emergency to LMPD, you can call 574 – 2111.  If you have questions regarding city services, call 311.
CVNA GENERAL MEETINGS ARE HELD ON THE THIRD WEDNESDAY OF EACH MONTH AT THE OKOLONA FIRE STATION.  THE NEXT GENERAL MEETING IS AUGUST 18TH.

